Workforce Development Committee
1:30 p.m.
Wednesday, December 11, 2013
706 N. Victory Drive
Mankato, MN

Those Present:  John Considine, Marsha Danielson, Heather Gleason, Becki Hawkins, Sive Vaaltein, Pam Weller, Anne Willaert, John Woodwick and Byron Jost
I. Welcome and Introductions

Heather Gleason called the meeting to order.

II. Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy 
Byron Jost distributed and reviewed the Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy for Region 9.  The WorkForce Council serves as the CEDS Committee and it is a task of the Workforce Development Committee to review and recommend approval.  Byron reviewed a list of current projects, review of goals and results for last year as well as goals and activities planned for the coming year.  There was discussion regarding more specific information for the quantitative results for next year.  A motion was made by Becki Hawkins and seconded by John Considine to recommend that the WorkForce Council approve the CEDS.  The motion carried.  

III. Program Year 2012
Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the Program Year 2012 Results.  A total of 182 WIA Dislocated Workers, 253 State Dislocated Workers, 123 WIA Adults and 178 WIA Youth were served.  This year there was specialized programming for youth in foster care, teen parents on the MFIP program, youth from communities of color and youth internships in Martin County as well as FastTRAC healthcare training for adults.

The report included a summary of participants that received training, the post-secondary institution they were attending, the amount of training funds spent at each institution and the occupations that individuals are being trained.  We provided training for 426 participants last year for careers in demand industries such as:  health care, manufacturing, education and social assistance, transportation and trades. 

The report also included a summary of the results of the partnering agencies. Rehabilitation Services served 959 individuals of which 195 entered employment at an average wage of $10.02.  State Services for the Blind served 55 individuals out of the Mankato office and 3 were placed in employment at an average wage of $15.03  A total of 71 individuals were served under the Senior Community Employment Service Program.  Thirty-six percent entered unsubsidized employment at an average wage of $8.99.  Veterans Services provided case management to 141 veterans and 41 entered employment.  About 4,407 customers used the resource area computers and/or attended workshops at the WorkForce Centers in Fairmont, Mankato and New Ulm.  In 2012, there were a total of 12,123 job orders placed on the Minnesota Works website and a total of 22,157 job openings were available.

The complete Program Year 2012 Final Results Report can be found on our website at www.workforcecouncil.org/reports.

The next meeting of the WorkForce Development Committee will be Wednesday, February 12th at 3:00 p.m.

Meeting adjourned. 

